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File No. 180032 

On January 9, 2018, Acting Mayor Breed introduced the following proposed legislation: 

File No. 180032 

Ordinance authorizing Public Works, the Department of Homelessness and 
Supportive Housing, and the Department of Public Health to enter into 
contracts without adhering to the Administrative Code or Environment 
Code provisions regarding competitive bidding and other requirements for 
construction work, procurement, and personal services relating to 
identified Shelter Crisis Sites (1601 Quesada Avenue; 149-Gth Street; 125 
Bayshore Boulevard; 13th Street and South Van Ness Avenue, southwest 
corner; 5th Street and Bryant Street, northwest corner; Caltrans Emergency 
Shelter Properties; and existing City Navigation Centers and Shelters) that 
will provide emergency shelter or transitional housing to persons 
experiencing homelessness; authorizing the Director of Property to enter 
into and amend leases or licenses for the Shelter Crisis Sites without 
adherence to certain provisions of the Administrative Code; authorizing the 
Director of Public Works to add sites to the list of Shelter Crisis Sites 
subject to expedited processing, procurement, and leasing upon written 
notice to the Board of Supervisors, and compliance with conditions 
relating to environmental review and neighborhood notice; affirming the 
Planning Department's determination under the California Environmental 
Quality Act; and making findings of consistency with the General Plan, and 
the eight priority policies of Planning Code, Section 101.1. 



This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
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Typewritten Text
Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it does not result in a physical change in the environment. Physical projects proposed under this Ordinance may require further environmental review.
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